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Sutton Benger Parish Council
www.suttonbengerparishcouncil.gov.uk


Report from Linda Bragg on the Parish Council Meeting, Wed 10-Jun-2015

Public Forum Session – the following issues were raised:
· The grass verge at 66 High Street and the Conservation Area – discussed during meeting.
· Road crossing on High Street to North side of the village – discussed during meeting.
· Signs on the B4069 – Cllr Jones to follow-up with Wilts Council Highways, again.
· Cars parked on the pavement – Clerk asked to produce an information leaflet (useful website Pedestrian Liberation - http://pedestrianliberation.org/the-law-2/) 

Finance - The Annual Audit Return for 2014-15 was approved and signed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Planning Applications -

	15/04420/FUL
	Frampton Farm High Street SN15 4RL
	Use of Land for 4no. Gypsy/Traveller Pitches, Including Erection of Dayrooms and Associated Works (Resubmission of 14/10651/FUL
	Supported subject to conditions with regards to the impact of traffic and highway safety.

	15/04551/FUL
	12 Manor Farm Drive SN15 4RW
	Existing Family Room Converted to Form Part of New Enlarged Kitchen. Porch Alterations
	Supported

	15/04735/FUL
	7 Sutton Lane SN15 4RU
	Single Storey Side Extension
	Supported



Neighbourhood Development Plan - Cllr Parry-Jones volunteered to be the lead Parish Councillor on implementing a Neighbourhood Development Plan.  A public meeting will be called to co-ordinate volunteers.

Grass Verge 66 High Street – Cllr Pope advised that the SBPC were fully aware of this matter and have sought legal advice.  The matter will be raised officially with Wilts Council Planning Enforcement and the PC are happy to work with the Sutton Benger Conservation Group in finding a suitable resolution.

Road Crossing on B4069 to north side of High Street – following a request from a resident on The Park, it was agreed to submit an official request to Wilts Council in an effort improve pedestrian safety.

Welcome Fest – it was agreed to have a table at the Welcome Fest on 21 June 2015 and the Clerk was asked to help with the preparation and to produce a list of volunteers to ‘man the table’.

Mobile Library Service – Cllr Pope will complete the consultation paper.

Damaged Fence at Neville Terrace gossip area – Cllr Parry-Jones advised that the fence is not the property of the PC but has offered to fix it as a resident.  He also agreed to install the new litter bin at the bus shelter.

The next Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council is on Wed 8 Jul 2015 at 7.45pm in the Village Hall.
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